
Sackville News   
 

24th April 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I mentioned in the video message last week that over the Easter holiday we received the very sad news 
that James McMillan had passed away.  

James joined Sackville as a teacher of computer science in September 2013. His calm unflappable presence 
and his subject knowledge were key to his many students achieving success. James always made himself 
available outside lessons, and most evenings there were students in his room improving their skills in one 
of the several programming languages in which he was fluent. 

James also got involved in the extra-curricular life of the 
school, most memorably on World Challenge trips. This 
picture, from 2017, shows James on the right during the trip to 
China, Vietnam and Laos. Throughout his illness, James 
displayed remarkable dignity and bravery, and even at the 
very end was able to share jokes with his visitors. 

James will be missed by us all, and our thoughts are with his 
partner and family at this time. 

We heard this week that Mrs Margaret Joslin reached the 
end of her long and distinguished life in March. Mrs Joslin 
was the widow of former Sackville Headteacher Bernard 
Joslin. Those of you who have attended events such as 
our school shows and EGGSFest may have noticed Mrs 
Joslin right at the front thoroughly enjoying the student 
performances. Recently at EGGSFest she has climbed 
onto the stage to present the Bernard Joslin Award for 
Services to Music at Sackville. She is pictured here giving 
the award to Tia Bartlett in 2018.  

Mrs Joslin’s enthusiasm and love for our community will 
not be forgotten. 

*** 

I am delighted that the school’s strong 
exam performance has once again 
been recognised by the SSAT (the 
school, students and teachers 
network). We have achieved five such 
awards since 2015 which is really 
marvellous. It is once again testament 
to the hard work of the students and 
teachers, and the excellent support 
from parents and carers. 
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Our previous strong performances also provide a 
reliable foundation for the current grading exercise 
we are undertaking for years 11 to 13. You may be 
aware that as an examination centre we have to 
produce suggested grades for all of our students 
based on how we think they would have performed 
had the exam season gone ahead this summer. We 
also have to place students in rank order. This vital 
work is going on now, and will be subject to a 
rigorous checking exercise before I sign off the grade 
files and send them to exam boards. 

We are also performing this process for the year 10 
religious studies (BV) exam, as it looks like the 

current thinking is to allow these students to receive grades this summer in the same way as year 11s. 

We are now at the end of the first week back after Easter and I know students are hard at work engaging 
with the remote learning being set by our staff. Tutors are also starting to call home to see how the 
students are doing, and are focussing at first on those who are in danger of falling behind with their 
learning. 

Our usual monitoring grades are currently suspended, but we are replacing them with a new remote 
learning monitoring schedule. Students’ engagement with remote learning and the quality of their 
submitted work will be monitored, and grade sheets will be emailed to parents and carers. We begin 
collecting data for years 10 and 12 next week, and they will be issued on Monday 4th May. 

In the current circumstances we have decided to follow advice and cancel Curriculum Enhancement Week 
this year, with bookings moved forward to next year. We will write giving more details on this later.  

The current uncertainties also mean we are reviewing the arrangements for the transition of year 6 
students to Sackville. We are keen to try to make the move from primary school as smooth as possible for 
these students but will have to work within whatever constraints there are at the time. 

Thank you once again 

to Mrs Pope, her son 

Joss, Mr Martin and Mr 

Treen for coming in on 

the day our plastic 

order arrived in order to 

make face visors for the 

Queen Victoria Hospital in town. ‘Together we achieve’ on the grandest scale! They are now also going to 

be making equipment for Care Outlook on Monday of next week. All of this was featured on BBC Radio 

Sussex on Sunday 19th April – do listen to Mr Treen’s interview. 

 

Finally, as we might expect discussion is beginning in the media about the reopening of schools. Please rest 
assured that as soon as the government reaches any decision on this, we will inform you of how this 
impacts Sackville straight away. 

Thank-you once again for all of your support and do stay safe and healthy. 

Julian Grant 
Headteacher 

https://sackville.w-sussex.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/KTN_Masks.mp3
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Free School Meals 
The government is continuing to provide lunch vouchers for students who are eligible for free school 
meals. If you feel you may be eligible for free meals, you can still make an application through the West 
Sussex website.  

School trips 
In the current uncertain situation, we are looking closely at all forthcoming trips. This involves extensive 
discussion with operators and sometimes insurance companies.  

We will contact those involved particular trips as decisions are made throughout this term. 

The 2.6 Challenge 
We have been alerted to this by Young Epilepsy. This challenge 
has been organised by a group of charities affected by the 
coronavirus. 

People of all ages are taking on The 2.6 Challenge with a host of 
activities – from walking, running or cycling 2.6 miles, juggling 
for 2.6 minutes, or holding online workouts with 26 friends. The 
ideas and options are endless! 

The only requirement is that you must follow Government guidelines on exercise and social distancing. 

Young Epilepsy would ask you to take the following five steps if you want to take part. 

1. Dream up your 2.6 challenge 

2. Head to twopointsixchallenge.co.uk and select either ‘donate now’ – to donate £2.60, £26 or whatever you can 

afford, or ‘fundraise now’ to set up your own fundraising page to get sponsored for your challenge. 
3. Ask all of your friends and family to sponsor you 

4. Complete your challenge 

5. Share a photo or video of your challenge on social media tagging us @YoungEpilepsy and using the 

hashtag #TwoPointSixChallenge 

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/free-school-meals-online-application-form/?formcheck=checked
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/education-children-and-families/schools-and-colleges/free-school-meals/free-school-meals-online-application-form/?formcheck=checked
https://r1.technology-trust-news.org/5BJN-6WHK-2HGPDK-4F54N-1/c.aspx
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